MINUTES
St. Louis ASSOCIATION MISSOURI MID-SOUTH CONFERENCE UNITED CHURCH OF CHRIST
FALL GATHERING 2011

SATURDAY, SEPTEMBER 12, 2011

CHRIST THE KING UNITED CHURCH OF CHRIST

14700 OLD HALLS FERRY ROAD, FLORISSANT, MO 63033

PREMEETING ACTIVITIES
Sonya Vann (Christ the King) opened the gathering with prayer and welcomed the delegates.  Music was provided by Grace Nve Finney (Christ the King.)  The theme of this year’s activities was “Mission One.”  Workshops surrounding this theme included the following:  General Synod Report—Andrea Moran/Bob Keller; Budget Review—Tom Ressler/Paul Cook; Mission 1 (food)—Donna Smith Pupillo/Joan Hensley; Mission 1 (letters)—Peggy Schaefer; Mission 1 (invitational)—Bob Steen/Keith Karau; and A Conversation with Mar Wessels.  Each delegate could participate in two groups (40 minutes each) during the morning session. 
FALL BUSINESS MEETING—ST. LOUIS ASSOCIATION
Tracy Blackmon (Pastor Christ the King) introduced Christ the King’s Children’s Choir, who entertained the gathering with several selections.
ANNOUNCEMENTS
Paul Emily (Bethany Peace) announced the closing of Angel Food Ministries and stated they are looking for alternate programs.  Peggy Boschen (Church of the Master) informed the group that St. John’s Food Pantry is moving and will forward information.  Ed Gentzler (First Congregational) discussed Doorways (an Outreach Program) and asked that checks be forwarded to the Association.  Carl Norton (St. Martin UCC Dittmer) reported that $8000 was made by Mo-Val’s Walk-a-Thon and a dinner will be on October 15.  Mission I banners can be purchased by individual churches for $60.  Tracy Blackmon (Christ the King) said there was an anti-bullying workshop on October 8.
President Donna Kendrick-Philips (St. Philip’s UCC) called the meeting to order, welcomed the delegates, and asked for roll call of churches.  

Roll Call of Churches by Dee St. Clair (St. Martin UCC High Ridge.)  Thirty-eight churches out of 48 were present.  A quorum was present.

President Philips then opened the meeting with prayer and asked the delegates to review the 2010 minutes.

MINUTES
Paul Cook (Kirkwood UCC) moved that the minutes be approved.  Carl Norton (St. Martin Dittmer) seconded the motion.  Motion carried.

AGENDA
Keith Karau (St. Paul’s UCC) moved that the agenda be approved.  Starsky Wilson (St. John’s) seconded the motion.  Motion carried.

REPORTS
COMMITTEE ON MINISTRY—e-mailed report submitted.  
Mike Krewson (co-chair) asked for questions.

PREPARATION ON MINISTRY —e-mailed report submitted.

Dottie Dwyer (Parkway UCC) asked for questions.  She then recognized 17 active members in discernment and distributed pins to those present. President Donna Kendrick-Philips then blessed and thanked those individuals in discernment.
COUNCIL REPORT Donna Kendrick-Philips (president St. Louis Association) e-mailed report submitted.  President Kendrick-Philips thanked everyone for working so hard to carry out God’s ministry, their willingness to serve, and their trust to fill gaps from the old structure to the new structure; she mentioned items the Council is working on—year long process of revising/amending bylaws (church members will be contacted for opinions, vision, and insight), and the Policy and Procedural Handbook that is being developed.  President Kendrick-Philips then called on Barb Biedenstein (Kirkwood UCC) to explain why this handbook was necessary.  Barb Biedenstien (Kirkwood UCC) then explained that it was needed for clarification of duties of the Council, continuity in writing, and can serve as an evaluation tool.  President Kendrick-Philips mourned the loss of Bethel UCC and the closing of Frieden’s Chapel and St. Stephen’s UCC; there are 48 active churches and one inactive church, Immanuel on Jamieson Road. The church farthest north is Zion UCC, south, Faith Little Rock; there are 5 African-American churches, 1 Hispanic church, 7 Congregational churches, city churches, suburban churches, small town churches, etc.  Remember God’s gift to us—think, work together, and build on it.
OUTREACH COMMITTEE —e-mail report submitted.

Paul Cook (Kirkwood UCC) asked for questions.  

NOMINATING COMMITTEE—e-mailed report submitted.
Sandy Stevenson (St. Philip’s UCC) explained that Rosetta James (Christ the King) will serve on Preparation for Ministry; that a male lay person is still needed  for Preparation for Ministry; she then read the list of committee nominees and asked them to stand. Susan Forbes (Brentwood Congregational/Church of the Open Door) moved to accept the report.  Paul Cook (Kirkwood UCC) seconded the motion.  Motion carried.
ASSOCIATE CONFERENCE MINISTER’S REPORT —no e-mail report submitted.

Marc A. Wessels said Cleveland sends its greetings; Neighbors-in-Need offering will be the first Sunday in October; transformation, transition, and traveling are at work in the three Associations; cited upcoming youth activities in November, February, and July; Dale Parsons (Associate conference Minister) is on sabbatical and scheduled to go to India. 
INSTALLATION OF NEWLY ELECTED COMMITTEE MEMBERS.

New committee members were installed by Marc A. Wessels (Associate Conference Minister); he chose a reading from Mother Teresa, a scripture reading from Matthew, and a liturgy from Hebrews 12.
PROPOSED BUDGET e-mail reports submitted
Tom Ressler (St, Paul UCC) explained how Ken Ulmer (Evangelical UCC) and Carl Philips worked on the current balance sheet; he then discussed pages 2, 3, 4 of the report (which included income, expenses, church giving and proposed budget for 2012); stated no outstanding liabilities ($279,993), discussed Church Vitality ($30,500—line 68, column g), contributions from other associations, expenses, and stated that quarterly reports will be posted on the Conference website.  Questions concerned the General Fund which is lower because of the ad campaign, discussed what happens if Council does not make a fifth payment to Outreach (a partial payment is made), Starsky Wilson (St. John’s UCC) discussed possibility of making four 25 percent payments instead of five 20 percent payments.  Starsky Wilson (St. John’s UCC) moved that the budget be approved.  LaPaula Turner (Holy Trinity Community Memphis) seconded the motion.  Motion carried.

NEW BUSINESS  
Alan Mayer (Zion UCC) suggested that churches with handicapped facilities should be considered for future Association Meetings.  Kevin Cameron (Parkway UCC) moved to charge the council to create Association Meetings that are fully accessible to all.  Jane Porchey (First Congregational) seconded the motion.  Motion carried.
ADJOURNMENT

Paul Cook (Kirkwood UCC) moved that the meeting be adjourned.  Jacqueline Tyler (Glory to Glory) seconded the motion. Motion carried. 

MISSION 1 CELEBRATION
Donna Kendrick-Philips read facts concerning the hungry, showed a film about Mission 1, had various persons read litanies, scriptures, prayer readings.  Some of those participating in the program were Tracy Blackmon (Christ the King), Paul Emily (Bethany Peace), Margaret Philip (St. Thomas), Jan Barnes (​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​First Congregational), Deon McKenzie (Christ the King), Samira Bell (Christ the King).  The food brought by the delegates and the letters written to Congress were brought to the altar.  An offering was then taken for Mission 1.  Keith Karau (St. Paul’s UCC) led the prayer of dedication.  The celebration ended with a closing song, a prayer led by Donna Kendrick-Philips and the tossing of balloons to the delegates. 
